Public School Choice

Title I, section 1116(b)(E)

· What schools must offer choice ?

Beginning with the 2002-2003 school year, schools in the following categories must offer public school choice to their students.

1. Schools that are in their first year of school improvement.

2. Schools that are in the second year of school improvement.

3. Schools that are in corrective action.

4. Schools that are in the planning year for restructuring.

· What schools can accept transferring students?

Students may not transfer to any schools: (1) that have been identified for improvement, corrective action, or the planning year of restructuring; or (2) that have been identified by the State as persistently dangerous.  (Note:  States are currently in the process of identifying schools that are persistently dangerous.  All States will have completed this process by July 1, 2003.  For more information on this issue, go to:  For more information on this issue, go to: http://www.ed.gov/policy/elsec/guid/unsafeschoolchoice.doc.)

[Note:  The policy stated here is included as a draft regulatory policy.  Please see the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking dated August 6, 2002.]

· What students are eligible for the choice option?

All students enrolled in Title I schools identified for school improvement, corrective action, or the planning year of restructuring are eligible to transfer to another public school, including a public charter school, that is not in school improvement.  

· How long can a child attend the public school of his/her choice?

If an eligible student exercises the option to transfer to another public school, an LEA must permit the student to remain in that school until he or she has completed the highest grade in the school.  However, the LEA is no longer obligated to provide transportation for the student after the end of the school year in which the student’s school of origin is no longer identified for school improvement, corrective action, or in the planning year of restructuring. 

For more information

The guidance document for public school choice will be available in October at:

http://www.ed.gov/policy/elsec/guid/schoolchoiceguid.doc
http://www.ed.gov/policy/elsec/guid/schoolchoiceguid.pdf
